Aug 17, 2000

RECREATION/PARKS PROCEEDINGS

Of the Recreation/Parks Committee of the City of Phillips at a regular meeting held in the council room on August 17, 2000.

Bill McBain called the meeting to order at 2:02 PM.

Committee members present: Mayor Corcilius, Joe Perkins, Bill McBain, Leon Namtzu, Terry Staroba and Barb Revak.

Visitors present: Jenny LaChance, Duane Smith.

Public Comment

Leo Namtzu stated the owners of the Freight House Restaurant came to him with an issue concerning the fact that a few customers have parked behind his building, came in to eat and received a ticket when they came out for parking in the wrong place.  There was some discussion on snowmobile access to gas stations and businesses downtown. Joe Perkins read the ordinance pertaining to snowmobiling to see if the snowmobilers could use Depot Rd to get to the businesses downtown. A statement was made about opening up more roads for the snowmobilers and changing the hours the trails could be open within the city limits. This needs to go to the Police Committee.

Put this on the agenda
for the Police Committee meeting on Aug 30, 00. 

City Parks Development/Maintenance

The Parks need improvements and we should lay out ideas as to which parks need development & improvement.

The City will be putting up a sign at Elk Lake Park. It will say ELK LAKE PARK DONATED BY LION1TE.

Jenny LaChance and Terry Staroba were informed that in order to close out the Elk Lake Park Grant, the city needs to install wheel chair access to the playground equipment. This was not in the original grant and could cost as much as $2,200.  The access should be made out of a soft, firm material so the wheel chairs can navigate on it but if someone falls on it they won’t be hurt.  Terry is going to check with a crushing company to see if they may have some old worn belts that could be used.  This would be just the type of material that is needed and it wouldn’t cost the city as much money.  The park on the north end of town out by Ridgewood Circle and the park by the bus garage need to be named. Ridgewood Park would be an appropriate name for the north park.  The people out in Ridgewood Circle would like to see playground equipment for big kids in one area and little kids in another area.  According to Jenny LaChance it would take about $20,000 to get things started.  There is about 2 acres of land.  They would also like a backstop and maybe a half court basketball area.  Money was budgeted for the other parks in town.

NORTH PARK — (Ridgewood Park?)

1.
About 2 Acres of land

2.
$20,000 to get started

3.
Name the Park

4.
Playground Equipment for smaller children & older children in separate areas

5.
Backstop

6.
Basketball area (half court?)

SOKOL PARK
1.
The Czech Fest committee mentioned to Jenny LaChance they would be the ones to improve this park.

2.
More playground equipment

3.
Bathrooms

ELK LAKE PARK
Duane Smith stated that an open pavilion with a closed end for bathrooms would be a good start.  It could have pull down doors (like garage doors) for protection on windy days.  If the bathrooms were left open all night there would be problems with vandalism.  Terry explained how the bathrooms are damaged over by the bus garage and how he has to clean them with a fire hose.  He also stated the toilet paper is thrown down in the holes and wasted and because of that he doesn’t put toilet paper in them anymore.  Duane Smith said he would talk to other towns and see how they handle the problem. The Chamber received about $17,000 from the Main Street Association and he and Jenny LaChance figured they could raise another $20,000 from donations, which would give them close to $40,000 to get started on the pavilion.  The pavilion could be as elaborate or as plain as someone wanted. lt could start out smaller with a design that would enable expansion.  The pavilion could start out being 45’ X 50’ and expanded in the future to 45’ X 70’, which would be a nice size according to Duane Smith.  There was a lot of discussion on where the pavilion should be located.  It would be nice to have the pavilion in the middle of the park, however the city would have to acquire another easement from the Rail Road to cross the tracks.  It was also mentioned that the State is starting to clamp down on the number of access roads coming off of state highways.  Terry said he could get sewer but might have a little problem getting water to the middle of the park.  On the end of the park by the boat landing he could get water but couldn’t get any sewer.  They could put in a holding tank for the sewer and still have running water, however the bathrooms would have to be closed in the winter.  It was decided that the end of the park by the boat landing would probably be the best location.  Terry mentioned locking the bathrooms at night, with auto locks, to prevent vandalism and having auto on/off faucets so people don’t let the water run and fill up the holding tank.  Jenny LaChance mentioned the possibility of moving the beach area over to the park.  This way everything could be in one central location.  Joe Perkins and Bill McBain stated that with the boat traffic on the lake this may not be a good idea and the DNR probably wouldn’t allow it.

1.
Move small Pavilion to other end of park by volleyball area.

2.
Enlarge parking area in anticipation of future need.

3.
Build larger pavilion on boat landing end.

4.
Put bathrooms and small kitchen area in new pavilion.

It was mentioned that someone might wonder why the city isn’t doing anything with the other parks.  Jenny LaChance stated that Elk Lake Park is the most visible and the city should concentrate on that park first.  She wanted to know if they could get started with some of the ideas so they could start the fund raising for the money needed. Bill McBain agreed with Jenny and suggested a priority list be started.  Duane Smith and Jenny LaChance will keep checking out other cities and see what their parks look like.  They may be able to get ideas and suggestions from them to bring before this committee.

Elk Lake Park Priority List

1.
Recycling Containers

2.
Animal Waste dispenser — right away

3.
BBQ Grills

4.
Boat Docks

5.
Pavilion

Put on agenda for next Recreation/Parks Committee meeting discussion of Elk Lake Park improvements. Notice this in the shopper so everyone has a chance to see it.

There was discussion on the animal waste being left in the park. The dispenser should be put up as soon as possible. The park is used a lot in the fall with the soccer groups and there is dog waste all over the place by the playground equipment according to Jenny LaChance. Jenny feels that if the dispensers are put up people will use them. Joe Perkins couldn’t find anything in the ordinance book about people being responsible for cleaning up after their dogs. (In talking to Chief Moore the next day, he said it is in the littering ordinance section)
Bus Garage Park
1.
Should benamed

No other discussion

Skateboard Park
No Discussion

Bostrom Park
No Discussion

The next Recreation/Parks meeting is scheduled for Sept. 21, 2000 at 2:00 PM

Motion to adjourn made by Joe Perkins. Seconded by Leo Namtzu. CARRIED

Meeting adjourned at 3:30 PM
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